
Greetings Faculty,  
 
Beginning as early as Thursday (April 23, 2020), we will begin shifting all Summer Term 
on-ground and hybrid classes scheduled in the A or B session to online. There will be two 
different varieties of online classes. The first is our traditional (asynchronous) online class 
where the meeting pattern is TBA. The second variety will be a synchronous online class 
that has the meeting pattern of the original on-ground or hybrid class. This synchronous 
online class will also have a class note that reads: “This course includes online 
components and/or online class meetings on the scheduled days and times.” At the 
moment this update only involves college credit classes in the Summer Term A or B 
sessions. We plan to have all updates completed by the close of business on Tuesday 
(April 28, 2020).  
 
Although there should not be any impact to you beyond the modality modification, we 
want to make you aware of the planned change. Plans are also underway to provide a 
heads-up to students.  

 

 
 

Sincerely,  
 

 

Dr. Rich Turner  
AVP Academic Operations  

 

 

  

  

 

If you have any questions or comments about these resources, we welcome your calls 
and emails. Feel free to contact Academic Operations for further assistance: 
robin.sarge@fscj.edu 904-361-6242  
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